

Charles Swanson American Legion Auxiliary Unit #80 1019 Pennsylvania Ave. St. Cloud, FL. 34769 Phone 407-892-8808

August 3, 2023

Mary Kelly-Perkins Secretary American Legion Auxiliary Department of Florida 1912 A Lee Road Orlando, FL 32810

At a regularly convened meeting of Saint Cloud, Unit 80 on August 3, 2023, unanimously voted to endorse Charlotte Bass for the position of American Legion Auxiliary Department of Florida President for the year 2024-2025.

Charlotte has been a member of The American Legion Auxiliary for 16 years. Her eligibility came through her husband, Daryl Bass, who served in the U.S. Navy from 1972-1975 during Vietnam. Additionally, Charlotte's father was a U.S. Navy Veteran having served during the Korean conflict; her grandfather was a WWII U.S. Army Veteran; and their oldest son, Daryl Jr., is a retired U.S. Army Staff Sergeant having served during Operation Enduring Freedom.

During her time with The American Legion Auxiliary, Charlotte has served The American Legion Department of Florida in many aspects, starting on the Unit Level moving forward to the District level and then on to Department level, holding many chairmanships and offices. She is also a certified ABC School Instructor/ Facilitator and is a Charter Lifetime Member of the American Legion Riders Chapter 80, St. Cloud.

Because of Charlotte's passion and dedication to serve The American Legion Auxiliary, The American Legion Family, its Programs, and what the ALA stands for, we feel she will continue to be an outstanding leader and tremendous asset to our Unit, the 6th District, and the Department of Florida. We are, therefore, pleased to nominate Charlotte Bass for President for the Department of Florida for the year 2024-2025.

Heather Cunningham

President Unit 80

Billie Jo Cowdry Secretary Unit 80

If elected I promise to perform the duties of the Office to the best of my ability.

Charlotte M. Bass